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July 6, 2018
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to create a new Department of Local Services in a comprehensive effort to improve the efficient, effective, and timely delivery of municipal services to the nearly 250,000 people who live in unincorporated parts of King County. In consultation and partnership with the King County Council, whose members directly represent residents in these areas, our aim is to create a best-run local government to accompany the County’s best-run regional government.
In the fall of 2017, Senior Deputy Executive Fred Jarrett was directed to take on a major new body of work, leading an initiative to explore new and better ways to serve the people of unincorporated King County. As a result of this effort, a proposal to develop a new Department of Local Services was launched, to include such services as permitting, roads, and our Community Service Area program of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks.
This effort is guided in part by the direction found in Motion 15125, adopted by Council this year, which emphasized the need for the Department of Local Services should center around better service coordination; strengthening and expanding partnerships; increasing responsiveness, quality, and accountability; more robust employee engagement; supporting local planning efforts; and pursuing innovative funding strategies.
The development of the Department of Local Services is predicated on being collaborative, customer-focused, and connected. We plan to align our agencies that serve unincorporated areas by collaborating, sharing resources, and creating service partnerships that measure and reinforce shared accountability for the services we deliver. We will also work to consistently monitor and evaluate our performance to make sure we deliver value to our customers. The Department of Local Services will be a conduit for enhanced communication between community members in the unincorporated areas and King County agencies that provide local services.

The creation of the Department of Local Services aligns with the County’s Strategic Plan by following the guiding principle of providing quality local government in the form of effective, efficient local governance and services to unincorporated areas. It also speaks to the plan’s goal and objective of “Efficient, Accountable Regional and Local Government” by ensuring that County government operates efficiently and effectively and is accountable to the public by aligning funding, policy, and operational goals of King County government with community priorities; optimizing County operations through innovation and continuous improvement; delivering consistent, responsive, equitable, high-quality services to residents, cities, and districts; exercising sound financial and risk management; and build King County's long-term fiscal strength.
The proposed department also aligns with the County’s Equity and Social Justice Strategic Plan in part by investing in community partnerships; improving staff and leadership proficiencies in delivering services that respond to changing demographics; and developing tools for better engagement and access to services.
The Department of Transportation, the Department of Permitting and Environmental Review, the Road Services Division, and the Community Service Area program, in cooperation with Council offices, has undertaken an extensive stakeholder outreach process that included visits to Community Service Area Town Halls in every unincorporated area, as well as other community and individual meetings. We also created ways to interact with the public electronically, such as promoting the asklocalservices@kingcounty.gov email address throughout various media channels.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Harold Taniguchi, Director of the Department of Transportation at 206-477-3809.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff



  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation

